
 People’s Baptist Church 
 

Welcome 
 

As a courtesy, please turn off all cell phones during service times. 

*Assisted listening devices are available at the Sound Booth* 
 

September 24, 2023 
 
 

 

 
Greeting and Announcements 

Prayer 

Hymn: 1, Joyful, Joyful We Adore Thee 

Choir: Christ, My Treasure 

Missions Minute 

Prayer 

Dismiss Children for Children’s Church 

Hymn: 437, Make Me a Blessing 

Special Music: Leif Hammarlund 

Message: David Lavoie 

Closing Hymn 

Prayer 
 

 

     
 

Sun 9/24          1:30 pm   Tranquility Nursing Home Ministry 

                        4:45 pm    Choir Practice 

Tues 9/26        7:00 pm    Ladies’ Missionary Fellowship 

Wed 9/27        7:00 pm    Prayer Meeting, Youth Group &  

                                         AWANA 

Thurs 9/28      4:30 pm    FCA Home Game 

Fri 9/29-9/30                    Men’s Retreat Camp Rapidan 

Sat 9/30         10:00 am    Ladies’ trip to the Apple Orchard 
 

 
 
    

Sun 10/1                           Special Guest: Matt Smith SS, PM 

Tues 10/3       12:30 pm   Grandma’s Friends Bible Study 

                         6:00 pm   Remodeling Committee Meeting 

Thurs 10/5  9am & 7pm   Ladies’ Bible Study 

Sat 10/7            8:00 am   Church Work Day 

Sun 10/8           2:00 pm   Autumn Lake Nursing Home Ministry 

                         3:30 pm   Spring Arbor Nursing Home Ministry 

Sat 10/14          8:00 am   Men’s Prayer Breakfast 

  

                    Announcements 
Nursing Home Ministry: All are invited to assist with our monthly 

nursing home ministry. Musical talent appreciated but not required. 

Our next visit will be to Tranquility on today at 1:30 pm. See Rob 

Cardosi with questions. 
 

College & Career Activity: Today after the morning service, there 

will be a college and career activity at Mission BBQ. The address is: 

5102 Pegasus Ct. Suite 101 in Frederick. See Jonny Rebert for more 

information.  
 

Hotdog Fellowship Night: Everyone is welcome to come to the gym 

before the evening service on Wednesday, September 27 at 6:15 pm 

for a grilled hotdog meal! 
 

Ladies' Fall Activity: On Saturday, September 30 at 10 am, all 

ladies and their children are invited to pack a picnic lunch and head 

to Orr's Farm Market in Martinsburg, WV for a visit to the apple 

orchard and pumpkin patch.  Please see the signup sheet in the foyer 

for details and costs.  If you have any questions, please see Nicole 

Pryor. 
 

Missions Items: The missions committee is recommending that we 

send the following gifts from our missions savings account:  

$300 to Jonathan Bishop for dubbing the King of Glory video into 

the Yemeni dialect, $200 to Pastor Wilson, a persecuted pastor in 

Sudan, and $500 to the Reynons for their school’s hallway tile 

project. We would like to vote on these items October 1.  
 

Exchange Seminar: Want to know how to address obstacles 

believers face when sharing their faith? The Exchange Seminar with 

Jeff Musgrave will be with us for five days beginning on Sat. Oct. 

28th from 8 am-noon, Sun. Oct. 29, 6 pm-8 pm and Mon-Wed from 7 

pm-9 pm. Please see the signup sheet in the foyer.  The cost is $ 25 

per person that can be put into the tithe box or given to Sara Goad.  

The deadline for signing up is Oct. 1. 
 

Ladies’ Missionary Fellowship: The LMF has begun to collect the 

annual Christmas offering for missionary wives. Donations can be 

made through November 5. Please mark your offering: “LMF 

Christmas offering.”  See Cindy Regner with questions.  

 

                                       Happy Birthday 
 

  Sept 26 Earl Van Den Berg              Oct 1 Jill Bell 

  Sept 28 George Guard 

 

                                 Happy Anniversary 

                           Jonathan & Ruth Lea-Wilson   

   September 24 October 1 

CHILDREN’S MINISTRIES 

Elementary –  

Muniz 

Rebert Muniz 

Beginners – C. Briggs Emily W. 

Abby Y. 

Cindy B. 

Dami A. 

Toddlers - C. Black Franca  

Abby L. 

Pearl A. 

Jonathan A. 

Nursery* 

Sunday School Elaine W. Beth P. 

Morning Worship Elaine W.  

Sara G. 

Sara G. 

Jasmine V. 

Evening Service Jill B.  

Becky B.** 

Pam W. 

Pearl A.** 

Wednesday Hilary Y. 

Andie R. 

Hilary Y. 

Barbara B. 
* Coordinator – Sara Goad; ** Toddlers (2-4 yrs.) 

 

 

 

Missionary of the Week   
Andy & Mimi Bonikowsky – Basque Region of Spain – In the 

month of June, we hosted another intensive institute for the 

believers. Missionary friend, Kent Albright, taught five hours from 

1 Corinthians 1-8. Our co-worker, Tete, teaches the women’s Bible 

class every Sunday morning. We’ve recently had to move it into the 

auditorium because the room they were in was no longer big enough.  

On August 22, I had a basal cell carcinoma extracted from under my 

right eye. According to biopsy results, the tumor was completely 

removed. I was given preventive measures to take and warned that I 

would be susceptible to future malignancies. Then the doctor 

thanked me for the gospel book I gave him. Mimi and I just returned 

on September 5 from a retreat in southern Spain that we were 

involved in. What a blessed time and a privilege to serve with the 

Bells and their congregation 
 

 
 

 

      This Week  Year-To-Date 

Tithes & Offerings Giving                 $        9,537.00 $  105,670.20 

Tithes & Offerings Budget Needs      $        8,582.13 $  102,985.56 

Faith Promise Giving       $           570.00 $      7,125.00 

Faith Promise Budget Needs    $           716.98 $      8,603.76 

 

 

 
 

 
 

Sunday School      93      Sunday Morning       156 

Sunday Evening      78  

This Week’s Events 

Order of AM Service  

Attendance Report for September 17, 2023 

Stewardship Report for September 17, 2023 

Special Coming Events 


